


On page 67 the appliance document states:  
 

Power Supplies. The test method for power supplies is US EPA “Test 
Method for Calculating the Energy Efficiency of Single-Voltage External 
AC-DC and AC-AC Power Supplies” dated August 11, 2004. 

 
The Energy Star EPS test procedure specifically states that EPS will be tested at both 
115V/230V if the EPS has those capabilities; for example section 4.d states: 
 

Test Voltage:  An ac reference source shall be used to provide input voltage 
to the UUT. As is specified in IEC 62301, the input to the UUT shall be the 
specified voltage ± 1% and the specified frequency ± 1%. The UUT shall be 
tested at two voltage and frequency combinations: 115 V at 60 Hz and 230 
V at 50 Hz if its nameplate input voltage and frequency indicate that it can 
operate safely under both conditions. If testing at both conditions is not 
possible, the UUT shall be tested at one of the above voltage and frequency 
combinations that is closest to its nameplate input voltage and frequency. If 
voltage and/or frequency ranges are not specified by the manufacturer (or 
the nameplate value is unclear), the UUT shall not be tested.  

 
To ensure the appliance rules are clear in their intent, HP recommends the Commission 
modify the wording on page 125 of the document to clearly state testing is only required 
at 115V/60Hz.  Language such as the following should be considered: 
 

Power Supplies. The efficiency in the active mode, measured only at 115 
volts and 60 Hz of power supplies manufactured on or after the effective 
dates shall be not less than the applicable values shown (expressed as the 
decimal equivalent of a percentage); and the energy consumption in the no-
load mode, measured only at 115 volts and 60 Hz of power supplies 
manufactured on or after the effective dates shown shall be not greater than 
the applicable values shown in Table U-1 or Table U-2. 

 
HP appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Marty Marzinelli 




